
WHAT’S ON
RA Monthly Council Meetings: 7 Feb, 6 Mar, 3 Apr. 8.00 pm:
The Community Room, Bigwood House. VISITORS WELCOME. 
Announcements:
Pavilion Children’s Centre, Lyttelton Playing Fields, re-opens 
Monday 16 January, closes Thursday 29 March. Vacancies for 
0 -3  years old: Mondays, Wednesdays, Thursdays, 10 am - 1 2  noon. 
HGS Horticultural Soc: Whist Drives Fellowship House every 

Wednesday, 8 pm until June. New members welcome.
20 Jan Women’s International League for Peace & Freedom:

52, Temple Fortune Hill, 2.15 pm, Mrs Betty Scharf 
(Ch: Fawcett Soc:) on “Women in China”. Visitors 
welcome. Tea served.

22 Jan Free Church, 10.30 am, United Service for Christian
Unity. Preacher: the Revd Alan le Grys.

26 Jan HGS Floral Arrangement Club, Fellowship House,
7.45 pm, Lecture Roger Aylett on Dahlias. Visitors 
welcome.

4 Feb Family Holiday Assoc: St Albans Church Hall.
Superior Jumble Sale: 2 -4  pm.

4 Feb Residents Association, Wardens Party, Fellowship 
House, 6 -9  pm.

7 Feb HGS Horticultural Soc: Fellowship House, 8.15 pm, 
“Exotic Fruits & Vegetables” talk & demonstration 
Tesco’s Home Economist.

11 Feb Free Church, Jumble Sale, Free Church Hall, 2.15 pm.
19 Feb Women’s International League for Peace & Freedom:

2 Brookland Hill, 2.15 pm, Mrs Ann Elperin (Boston, 
USA) on “The W.I.L.P.F. in America” . Visitors 
welcome. Tea served.

23 Feb HGS Floral Arrangement Club, Fellowship House,
7.54 pm, Mrs Daphne Grant, Floral Demonstration 
“All Creatures Great and Small”. Visitors 65p.

23-25 Feb HGS Dramatic Society Presents, Brian Burton’s 
Melodrama “Maria Marten or Murder in the Red Bam”, 
The Institute Theatre, 8 pm. Matinee 25 Feb 3 pm. 
Tickets £1.80. Children £1. Advance Booking 455 6558. 

13 March HGS Institute. *The Concert Hall 8 pm. Piano Recital in 
Aid of the Institute Building Fund. The international 
pianist Piers Lane. Tickets £3.00, £2.00 from the 
Institute Office 455 9951.

13 March HGS Institute Arts Group. The Community Room,
8 pm. Demonstration of Pottery Making by 
Mrs Barbara Wilson. Non members 30p.

13 March HGS Horticultural Soc: Fellowship House, 8.15 pm. 
Lecture “Shrubs” by Mr Simmons of The Garden 
Centre, Nether Street, N.3.

16 March Women’s International League for Peace & Freedom.
44 Rotherwick Road, 2.15 pm, Richenda Barbor on 
“How we put the International into the Women’s 
International League for Peace & Freedom. Visitors 
welcome. Tea served.

26 March Residents Association. Annual General Meeting,
Bigwood Hall, Bigwood House, 8 pm. All residents 
welcome.

29 March HGS Floral Arrangement Club, Fellowship House,
7.45 pm. Mrs Doris Cowing, Floral Demonstration 
“Spring Wedding”. Visitors 65p.

I April St. Jude’s. Mothering Sunday, 10 am Family Service:
posies provided for children to give to mothers.

10 April HGS Horticultural Soc: Fellowship House, 8.15 pm. 
Lecture “Growing Fruit in the small garden” .

II April HGS Institute Arts Group. The Community Room,
8 pm. A talk and criticism of Members own work 
(arts and crafts) by Mrs Angadi. Non members 30p.

All Suburb Organisations have been asked to send me their 
programmes. Please let me have your events for the period 
16 April -  15 July by 20th March. 68 Oakwood Road

HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 
CELEBRATES 1983

Welcoming members to the HGS Horticultural Society’s AGM held at 
Fellowship House on 22 November, the Chairman, Mr. G.W. Matthews, 
talked of an excellent past year, with three good shows held despite 
difficult growing conditions in a very wet winter and spring and a dry 
summer. Membership stood at 1,193, and new recruits were always 
welcome. Mr. Matthews spoke with sadness of the death of Mr. Eric 
Amott of Hill Close, who had been such an active committee member of 
the society.

Mrs. Matthews presented cups and medals to the following prize 
winners

Flowers, Fruit & Veg 
The Championship Vase & 
Society’s Medal, Mr. J.H. Prevett. 
The John Wiseman Floral Bowl, 
Mr. J.H. Dyson. The Coronation 
Cup, Mr. N.R. Wheatley. The 
Maurice Brewer Memorial Cup, 
Mr. H.J. Nicholls. The Alice 
Dennant Memorial Cup, 
Mr. J.H. Dyson. The Codmore 
Beaker, Mr. V. Howes. The 
Wildwood Cup, Mr. J.H. Prevett. 
The Sweetpea Cup,
Mr. W.G. Lang. The Gladiolus Cup, 
Mr. J.H. Dyson. The Merriman 
Fruit Cup & Society’s Medal, 
Miss M. Brazier. The 30 th 
Anniversary Cup & Society’s Medal, 
Mr. J.H. Prevett. The Delphinium 
Cup, Mrs. I. Parriss.
Medals
RHS Banksian Medal,
Miss M. Brazier. RN Rose Society’s

Medal, Mr. H.J. Nicholls. London 
Garden Society’s Medal, 
Mr. J.H. Dyson.
Flower Arrangement 
W.H. Cutbush Challenge Cup & 
Society’s Medal, Mrs. M. Aldred. 
The Morrison Plate, Mrs. M. Aldred. 
Bryce-Hardman Trophy,
Mrs. H. Squires.
Cooking & Preserving 
The Dudman Challenge Cup, 
Mrs. E.L. Brown. The Ladies* 
Bowl, Mrs. M. Glaser. The 
Marshall Roberts Cup, 
Mrs. E.L. Brown.
Children’s Classes
The Winnifred Price Cup, 
Elizabeth Over. The Jimmy Dyson 
Cup, James Page. The Jack 
Rumbold Cup, Joanna Tomlin. 
The Tony Holton Award, 
Rosalind Lowe.

MH

SUBURB’S CHRISTMAS
Christmas carol services started on the Suburb with the 

Institutes international service in the Free Church with carols 
and readings of 17 nations sung and played by Institute 
students.

They ranged from a full choir the Koran by a Morroccan student 
for the Japanese carols to a very to an enchanting candlelit 
professional solo from a Turkish celebration of Hanucka by students 
student and moving readings from from Israel and their families.

St Judes Nativity play

Members of St Judes Sunday 
School performed their nativity 
play on Christmas Eve. Mary, 
Joseph, angels, kings and shepherds 
alike were beautifully dressed and 
remained very composed, but the 
animals were a centre of attention 
with their superb heads made by 
Linda Ayers.

Gertrude Porteus, Lorna Page,

Jill Ambrose and Mary Charras 
stage managed and the service was, 
of course, conducted by Rev. 
Michael Porteus with Peter Lea-Cox 
at the organ. Young members 
provided instrumental music 
rehearsed and conducted by Helen 
Roose. Barbara Honeyball and 
Susan Heath rehearsed the Sunday 
School choir. R.W.

Emma Queralta as Mary, Elizabeth Empage as Joseph.

Animals were played by brother and sister teams. Lowing cattle by 
Victoria and Elizabeth Moss, donkey and sheep by Hugh and 
Andrew Cox. Nerina Queralta played the dove.

Other parts included Gabriel, Kath Empage; Innkeeper, Stephanie 
Ambrose; Kings and pages were mostly sisters and their younger 
brothers -  Sarah and James Page -  Clare and Richard Hoyle -  
Sarah Oakley kept Frederic Wakefield in check.

CRAFT FAIR
The seventh annual Craft Fair in 

the Free Church Hall attracted 8 
to 900 residents with its display 
of crafts for sale on 34 stalls.

Wares ranged from Diane Red- 
house’s enamel jewellery to the 
teazle hedgehogs made by Molly 
Trapp, who also produced hobby 
horses and knitted frogs!

The Fair is organised by R.A. 
Council member Sue Pearl, who 
demonstrated her spinning wheel, 
and silversmith Veronica Shaw. 
Although each craftsperson hopes 
to profit by the occasion, it is, 
in itself, not commercial. 
Entrance money was collected 
for the Family Holiday Association.

Other Suburb residents with 
craft stalls included: Helen Cohen 
who throws pots in Heathgate, 
Molly Cattle from Brooklands Rise 
showed her colourful and beauti­
fully made quilted artefacts. Teddy 
bears were popular from Miss 
Smith, Mrs. Saint and Mrs. Guppy.

Jan Lilley of Hogarth Hill had 
lovely earthy pottery and Christine 
Barrow from Addison Way did well 
with hand made cards for 
Christmas. Another Christmas stall 
was that of Beryl Porter-Rae, well 
known to many as receptionist at 
the Health Centre, who sold iced 
cakes. Other food stalls were run 
by Marjorie Harris and Yvonne 
Oliver.

The Youth Club provided 
refreshments throughout the day 
and were particularly persistent 
but welcome salesmen. RW

WHOOPS AGAIN!
Christopher Gotch has asked 

us to point out that there was 
a printing error in the 
telephone number given in the 
Green Leaflet distributed with 
our last issue. The Trust 
apologises to the lady whose 
number was given and would 
like to remind residents that 
the correct number is 455 1066.

Nicki Landau and daughter enjoy the party.

CHILDREN CENTRE
The need being fulfilled by the 

Pavilion Children’s Centre was 
demonstrated again just before 
Christmas when the Pavilion 
Christmas party had to be split 
into two sessions.

Twice, then, on Dec 15 Father 
Christmas appeared to be assembled 
0-3 years olds and their mothers 
and twice Charlotte Wager the 
Centre’s new helper had to don 
her Busby suit.

The Childrens Centre is now 
open three mornings a week and 
there is a mother-baby club on 
Wednesday afternoons. Mothers 
with babies under one wishing to 
join should phone Judith Russell on 
455 6400.

Before the start of the new term 
on January 16, the Centre was run­
ning Holiday Workshops for 6-8yr 
olds and 9-12yr olds. The work­
shops were run by young-art 
specialist Naomi, and the Pavilion 
team. Subjects included clay

ACTIVITIES
modelling, collage, junk model­
ling and puppet making. rw

Helper Charlotte 
Busby head.
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